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Dear Parent, 
 
Another term under our belts and we are definitely ready for a break! 

We say a fond farewell, good luck and congratulations to Mr. Davis who has retired 

today! Thank you for everything you have done for our Guilden Sutton family: 

entertaining us at the school disco, being happy and helpful, saying ‘WICKED!’ and 

good morning with a smile, keeping our school safe and secure and always going 

above and beyond in everything you do – no job is too small. We will miss you!  

Another congratulations to Mr. May who has been with us for a term already – it feels like 

he has been with us for ever. He is a great asset to Guilden Sutton and is an invaluable 

member of the Senior Leadership Team (SLT). 

 

 

SUCH A BUSY WEEK… 
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Mr. Davis’ last job was to be a judge! Well done to everyone who entered the Easter egg competition this 

year and a HUGE CONGRATULATIONS to our winners!  

 

 

Why not follow us on Facebook to see what Guilden Sutton Church of England Primary School get 

up to on a typical school day? 

 
Please click on the link to visit St John’s Church website.  
 
 

Toast will stay! Thank you for your feedback. 
 
 

The safety of our children is of the utmost importance – please ensure you phone, email or send a School 
Spider message to Mrs. Lloyd or Mrs. Taylor, in the office, to report an absence and/or changes to pick up. 
The new school drop off and pick up times seem to have been a success – thank you for your support with 
this. 
 

 

Our average school attendance is 95.67% so thank you to everyone for making this a priority!  

 

Absence requests will be authorised only if the circumstances are deemed exceptional. 
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School Priorities for 2022 – 2023: 

• To trial, purchase and implement a new computing scheme of work. 
Mr Hilsden (Y5 teacher and Computing lead) has purchased KAPOW which is our new scheme of 
work. There is clear progression from Reception – Year 6 where the children are taught 
statutory key knowledge and skills. New equipment has also been purchased and we have 
strong links with Bishops High School and Digital Wizards who lead enrichment workshops. 

 

• Maintain the exceptional standards of behaviour and attitudes to learning throughout the whole 
school.  
Our children continue to be kind, courteous and compassionate. They have a ‘thirst’ for 
knowledge and learning something new and it is a pleasure to feel the ‘buzz’ of hard work and 
enthusiasm when I walk around school.  

• To continue to improve the school building, especially the roof and the entrance. 
The first phase of the new school roof is completed and we are hoping the second phase will 
continue in the Summer Term. We are also in discussions about updating our school entrance. 

• To ensure the new SLT staffing structure is rigorous and robust. 
Mr. Dominic May (Y6 teacher and maths lead) is now part of the SLT structure and works 
extremely closely with myself and Mrs. Caroline Cawley (Assistant Headteacher) to ensure the 
school development points and priorities are rigorous and robust, ensuring all Ofsted grade 
descriptors are constantly evaluated and next steps are agreed. 

• To further develop and resource the EYFS Learning Environment. 
We have utilised some grant funding to further enhance the EYFS provision. If anyone has any 
free time to come and paint/varnish please contact the school office 
admin@guildensutton.cheshire.sch.uk 

 
Save the Date: 
 

 

Thursday 27th April  Year 1 class prayers – Please join us in the hall for Collective 
Worship. If you would like to bring along any donations for the 
Foodbank, they will be greatly received. 

Thursday 4th May Reception – Please join us in the hall for Collective Worship. If 
you would like to bring along any donations for the Foodbank, 
they will be greatly received. 

Friday 5th May King’s Coronation  
A royal picnic and dress like royalty! Parents and grandparents will 
be welcome to join us for a picnic  
on the field. More information to follow. 

Monday 8th – Friday 
12th May 

Year 6 SATs Week! 

mailto:admin@guildensutton.cheshire.sch.uk
http://www.guildensutton.cheshire.sch.uk/


 
Guilden Sutton Church of England Primary School 

 

Love and Justice for All 

 

Guilden Sutton C. of E. Primary School, Arrowcroft Road, Guilden Sutton, Cheshire. CH3 7ES 
Tel: 01244 300353  Email: admin@guildensutton.cheshire.sch.uk  Website:www.guildensutton.cheshire.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs Theresa Rainford, B.Ed.  National SENDCO Qual.  NPQSL. 

Thursday 18th May Year 6 – Please join us in the hall for Collective Worship with 
Sarah Batchelor. If you would like to bring along any donations 
for the Foodbank, they will be greatly received. 

Thursday 25th May  Year 5 – Please join us in the hall for Collective Worship with 
Sarah Batchelor. If you would like to bring along any donations for 
the Foodbank, they will be greatly received. 

Tuesday 20th June Sports Day 
 

Thursday 22nd June Reserve Sports Day 
 

 

Please see attached flyers for your information. 

Have a fabulous Easter holiday – relax, enjoy and spend time with family and friends, 

Theresa Rainford 
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